
Librarian appointed for the La Jolla campus

September 21, 1960

Melvin J. Voigt, Director of the Library and Professor of Librarianship at Kansas State University, has accepted
appointment as Librarian of the La Jolla campus of The University of California, Roger Revelle, Director,
announced this week.

Mr. Voigt's appointment will commence on November 1, 1960. He will have general supervision over all
libraries of The University of California, La Jolla, including the library of the Scripps Institution of Oceanography.
This library has been built up during the past fifty years in oceanography, but it is inadequate for the fields of study
and research embraced by the new graduate School of Science and Engineering. Consequently, Mr. Voigt's first
major task will be to build up the library of the new School. W. Roy Holleman will continue as Scripps Institution
Librarian under Mr. Voigt's over-all direction.

A native of California, Mr. Voigt received bachelor's and master's degrees in library science from the University
of Michigan. He has worked in libraries at Michigan, General Mills, Carnegie Institute of Technology, and The
University of California, Berkeley, and has written a book and numerous articles in the field of library science. He
is a fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of Science, the Special Libraries Association, the
American Chemical Society, and Phi Kappa Phi. During the 1958-59 academic year, he was a Fulbright Research
Fellow at the University of Copenhagen, Denmark.


